
A Veteran was in receipt of VA benefits of the following amounts:  

• $669 from March 1, 2021 – December 1, 2021 

• $711 from December 1, 2021 – March 1, 2022 

• $749 from March 1, 2022 – December 1, 2022 

• $814 from December 1, 2022 – December 1, 2023 

• $841 from December 1, 2023 – Present 

An EP 150 was established because of the June 24, 2022, SSA income match, showing 
a Veteran was in receipt of additional SSA income for 2021, 2022, and 2023. An EP 600 
was established for due process and was completed on October 25, 2024 to reduce the 
Veteran’s VA benefits to the following amounts; 

• $569 from March 1, 2021 – December 1, 2021 

• $611 from December 1, 2021 – March 1, 2022 

• $639 from March 1, 2022 – December 1, 2022 

• $703 from December 1, 2022 – March 1, 2023 

• $628 from March 1, 2023 - December 1, 2023 

• $651 from December 1, 2023 – Present 

As a result, a debt was created from March 1, 2021, to November 1, 2024, in the 
amount of $6,287. In November 2024, DMC cancelled the total amount of debt due to 
the SSA income match. 

In November 2024, an EP 130 was received to add the Veteran’s child born on 
December 12, 2023. The child has no income. This award was authorized in November 
2024 (prior to date last paid) and resulted in an increase to the following rate;  

• $1,078 per month from January 1, 2024 – November 1, 2024  

This action created a retroactive payment of $4,270. 

Result:  A portion of this retroactive payment cannot be paid based on the debt 
cancellation for the overlapping period of January 1, 2024 – November 1, 2024. 
Withhold the debt cancellation amount of $190 month ($841-$651) for the period of 
January 1, 2024 – October 31, 2024. The resulting retroactive payment will be $2,370 
because VA is unable to pay $1,900 ($190 * 10Months) in previous cancelled debt for 
the overlapping period.  

 

 

  



1. Prior to initial Award Adjustment










